
August 31, 2022 
Good Morning Water users 
This is for those living in Lime Canyon and Swiss Alpine east of Tanner Lane.   We are still working on 
repairing the Snake Creek well.  If you didn’t see the last communication, the Snake Creek Well provides 
a little over a third of the water feeding your system. Yesterday, a repair service started the removal of 
the well pump and motor.  That will be completed today.  They will then take the motor to their shop in 
salt lake to evaluated the problem.  We are looking for new parts for the well but have not found any 
yet.  However, after the evaluation today, we should have a better idea how long this will take.   We are 
pushing to get everything running as soon as possible.  
In the meantime, the Homestead golf course and Lundins have agreed to cut back or extend hours with 
lower use per hour which should leave the system operational however, it will take some cooperation 
with all users, especially larger ag irrigators, to make it work.   I don’t have everyone on the list so please 
talk to your neighbors about the problem and ask them to cut back as well.  Ag users should restrict use 
to half of normal heads at any time.    Ie, if you normally use 10 heads at a time, please cut back to half 
of that and run the others on the next cycle or run half the time and rotate.   Again, we all need to help. 
We’ll keep everyone informed. 
If you have someone who wants to be on this water user list, please forward me their name and email 
address.   
Thanks 
Mike and Tom  
 


